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An independent nondenominational, nonprofit and volunteer, educational and evangelical outreach.

We confess the Bible to be The Word of God, Jesus Christ as The Lord,

                                               and young-earth scientific creationism

John Pendleton honored us with a presentation on Four Great Scientists who Believed the Bible at our January meeting. He also, updated us on preparations for his debate with up to five evolutionists

John referenced the book "21 Great Scientists Who Believed the Bible.” He spoke on four scientists who believed the Bible. They were Robert Boyle, Charles Babbage, Matthew Maury, and George Washington Carver.
Robert Boyle (1627 to 1691) and was a chemist. Some of his significant contributions mentioned by John included major advancements in the vacuum and allowed him to show feathers and anvils fall at same rate in vacuum. He showed there was no sound in vacuum and that air (oxygen) is necessary for life and for combustion. He also invented safety matches (discovered phosphorous). 

Charles Babbage (1701 to 1871) was the father of the computer and calculator.  John showed pictures of calculators and early computers. Babbage invented the cowcatcher, diamond point tools, speedometer, and an instrument used for examining the interior of the eye.

Matthew Maury (1805 to 1873) was the father of hydrography. He discovered the paths of the seas (or ocean currents).Many of his discoveries were based on and resulted from reading Bible verses. Ps 8:8 led him to find the ocean paths and currents. His reading of Eccl.1:6 led him to use his position in charge of the U.S. Navy’s Office of Charts and Graphs to direct ships to collect data not only to identify the Gulf Stream, but to identify the trade winds. This knowledge cut as much as three weeks off of transoceanic voyages.
George Washington Carver (1864-1943) discovered hundreds of uses for the peanut. He developed over 300 products using the peanut. Each of these inventors discoveries were coupled with a statement of their faith and how in most cases their faith either led them to or aided them in their discoveries.
His whole presentation resonates with the current format of the debate in our courts over ID. The evolutionists have succeeded in getting written into the last court ruling in Harrisburg, PA that the definition of science is only what can be explained and observed via naturalistic means. Thus, all explanations by a supernatural being are automatically excluded whether they are false or not. The logic of this credo which is now in case law is beyond absurd. Its implication is that any discovery made by a person who says their research was in any way effected by their faith is to be discounted as not being science and unreliable.
Do we deny the existence of the Gulf Stream because Maury got the hint for its existence in scripture? Do we ignore the trade winds for the same reason? Are we to boycott peanut products because they were designed by a Christian? Are the calculator and the computer merely shared illusions and do not really work because their fundamental functions were discovered by a Christian? Do we throw away all alternating current motors because Tesla got the idea in a vision? Does science forbid the reading of Socrates because his thoughts were guided by a vision form a Prophetess? Scientists regularly use the Kelvin temperature scale. Are they wrong to do so since Lord Kelvin’s invention of this scale was inspired biblically? The answer to all of these questions is of course no! Further, the absurd implication of this definition of science which evolutionists espouse is simple, if there is a God who created every thing; we by definition are obligated to ignore his existence and any evidence for his existence. The out of control judge in Harrisburg even stated as much in his ruling! Why such a blatant attempt to hide what could be the truth? The answer is simple. The people touting this definition of science are committed to it not for scientific reasons, but philosophically. If there is a God they are responsible to him, and their humanistic views won’t allow that, so they are arbitrarily writing him out of the equation. To do so imperils their very souls and all the souls they effect with this philosophy which is not scientific. Science should be the empirical search for the truth. It should be that whatever conclusions are supported by the evidence is fair game for discussion. It should also be noted that the reason for this not being the case in current court cases is because of a strict adherence to the religions of evolution and secular humanism which are allowed in our courts and schools to the exclusion of Christianity! This injustice is exactly why ICR, AIG, SABBSA and all other such organizations exist. Such blatant attempts by Satan to obscure and write the creator out of our lives must be vehemently oppose by Christians
After his presentation John spent several minutes informing us on the status for his debate. He passed out a flyer, which included some ground rules, ticket prices and award amount for winner.  Apparently he is working toward a place to hold it and says he is getting good response to those church leaders he has talked to.  His debate is currently scheduled for March 30th and is tentatively set to be held at the UTSA Convocation Center.   

Our event committee also met this past month to formulate plans for the presentation by Dave and Mary Jo Nutting on May 5th at Trinity Church which SABBSA is sponsoring. The Nutting’s are from the Alpha Omega organization and are both educators. Their topics for that Friday evening will be: It's a War Out There and So What?  What Difference Does It Make?  for the first session and Floods of The West in the second session. You will see flyers come out to our SABBSA partners network and ads in the FEAST newsletter as a result of their efforts.
Our Mission Statement Committee has also met twice this year. They are busy formulating a revised mission statement for SABBSA which will better fit our current outlook and which will focus our future ministry. The results of this committee will come before a regular SABBSA meeting probably in two months when it is finalized. One idea to kick around from this committee is a motto for SABBSA which we could put on future business cards and correspondences. One version of that motto is: We believe the Bible from the very first word! Tell us what you think about this proposed motto at our next meeting.

We will be having elections at this coming Tuesday’s meeting and we invite all active members to attend. We will also have the annual paying of membership dues so bring your check book and /or penny jars. Remember that individual dues are now $30 per year and family dues are $45. As always we will meet this coming second Tuesday of the month (Feb. 14) at Jim’s Restaurant at the corner of Ramsey and San Pedro at 7pm. We are conscious of the fact that it is Valentine’s day so we have a red dessert served. We will turn around our normal agenda and have our program first followed by elections and end the evening with our usual fellowship and meal for those who wish to say. The program will feature a short presentation and discussion on recent findings in archaeology of the preserved tissue and blood cells in a T-Rex’s bone and the recent discovery of a supposed T-Rex ancestor.  Please join us.
